Meeting of Consultative Council on Hepatitis C

Date: 11th November 2004, at 2pm 
Venue: Department of Health and Children
Present:
Dr Elizabeth Kenny (Chair), Ms Ann McGrane, Mr John Murphy, Mr Ian Carter, Ms Margaret Scarry, Ms Ann Broekhoven, Mr Mark Murphy, Ms Siobhan O’Connor, Mr John Cullinane, Prof Cliona O’Farrelly, Mr Michael Madigan
Apologies:
Ms Margaret Dunne, Dr Aiden McCormick, Ms Paula Kealy, Ms Mary Rowe, Mr Paul O’Donoghue
In attendance:
Ms Breda O’Connor, Mr Cormac FitzGerald
1. Minutes of last meeting 
· The minutes of the meeting held on 16th September 2004 were agreed.
2. Matters arising
· It was reported that the Hepatitis C Liaison Officers, Representative Groups and the Department of Health and Children had meet on Tuesday 28 September 2004, and the next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 18th January 2005.
· Transfusion Positive raised the question as to the correct procedure for having physiotherapy costs reimbursed under HAA card. The position that a medical referral is required on the first visit to the physiotherapist was once again clearly stated.

· In September members of the Support Groups attended the 8th International Conference on Hepatitis C in London. The Council has requested that the Support Groups representatives forward a report on the conference.
· The members were reminded that those who haven’t done so should return their ethics in public office declaration forms.
3. Correspondence
· It was reported that a letter has been sent to Brian O’Mahony congratulating him on his successful tenure as President of the World Federation of Hemophilia
· Letters of thanks have been received from the Central Remedial Clinic and St. Vincent’s University Hospital for the donations made by the Council as a token of gratitude for the presentations given at the information day.
4. Report on the Sub Groups

(a)
Database Steering Group: The next meeting of the Steering Group will be held on 17th November 2004. It was reported that the response rate to the consent form has been approximately 54% high with a 77% reply in one Hepatology unit. The members of the Council were asked to consider appropriate research questions to ask of the database for the next meeting. A nurse has been employed by the NDSC to assist in the data collection for the database. At present she will be under a 6 month contract with the possibility of a longer term arrangement in the future.
(b)
Committee of Medical Consultants: The Chair informed Council that the Committee will be meeting at the ISG meeting at the end of November 2004. The former Minister had written to the Committee requesting them to expand the mandate of the nature of advice the Committee will give the Council. The Tánaiste is now writing to the Committee in this regard.
(c)
Health Services Review Group: Prof Hannah McGee and two of her colleges met with the Council to discuss the assessment of the implementation of the recommendations of the health services review for people with state acquired Hepatitis C. 

(d)
Health Services Reform Programme: The Council were informed that under the Health Services Reform Programme the current CEO of health boards will be retained to assist in the handover until mid 2005. The Council has already written to Kevin Kelly IHS seeking assurances that there will be a continuation of the level of service for the HAA card holders. The Council will write to Prof. Halligan restating the request when he takes his post.

(e)
Information Group: The information day held on the 18th September in the RCSI was a great success. The booklets and flyers launched on the day were well received, and feedback on the day was positive. The next information day has been scheduled for Dublin Castle on the 22nd October 2005. The Council were asked to consider suitable subjects and speakers for the next information day. It was suggested that a talk focused specifically for men might be considered for the next information day.


The Council were informed that stocks of the Living with Hepatitis C booklet are low. Council agreed that the booklet will need to be reprinted and have some information updated. It was agreed to aim have the reprinted booklet ready for the next information day. It was suggested that nutrition and standard precautions might be suitable topics for future publications.
(f)
International Conference Group - Plans for the next Conference: Council were informed that plans for the next international conference will have to be revised, as the intended date for the conference will clash with an international Hepatitis C conference that is due to take place in Paris in July 2006. It was agreed that the conference would attract more interest if it was moved to February or June 2007, however the term of office of the Council expires on 31st August 2006 therefore the possibility of extending the Councils term of office until after the conference will be explored.
(g)
 Management of Death Group: The Chair informed the Council that the Southern Health Board has revised its guidelines on management of death and cadaver bags will no longer be used on Hepatitis C patients. It is thought this change of position will be helpful in encouraging all Health Boards adopt a similar approach.
5. Health Services Review – Presentation by Prof Hannah McGee

· Prof McGee gave a presentation updating the Council as to the position of the project. A discussion took place around the points raised by Prof McGee in the circulated note. Prof McGee and her colleagues are currently meeting with all stakeholders. A draft report will be submitted to Council on 22nd December 2004
6. Home Support Services
· The Council will be updated on this issue at the next meting.
7. Home Nursing Services

· The Council will be updated on this issue at the next meting.
8. Report from Transfusion Positive on EASL Conference
· The report was circulated to the Council since the last meeting.
9. Group Insurance
· The Council were informed that the proposal was with the Minister awaiting a reply.
10. Any other business
· No issues were raised
11. Next Meeting

· The next meeting will be held in the Department of Health and Children on 16th December 2004 at 11pm. The Christmas lunch will follow.
12. List of Documents Circulated
· Interim HSE Link issue 10
· Health Reform Bulletin issue 3

· Map of new regional boundaries

· Note from Hannah McGee on review of recommendations

· National Hepatitis C Database information poster.
Signed:

_________________
Dr. Elizabeth Kenny
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